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Mr. President,
Nepal warmly welcomes the delegation of Bahrain and appreciates the comprehensive presentation of its national report highlighting its endeavours in promotion and protection of human rights, and the implementation of the recommendations and pledges of the previous UPR. 
We commend the establishment of the Office of the Ombudsman in 2012 and strengthening of the National Human Rights Institution through the promulgation of the Act in 2014 and its amendment in 2016 for further institutionalization of the rule of law and respect for human rights.
As foreign migrant workers play an important part in Bahrain’s overall national development endeavours, we encourage the ongoing and planned efforts to improve just and favourable conditions of work, and safety and security of migrant workers. 
While wishing Bahrain a successful UPR, we would like to make the following recommendations:
1. Continue efforts to promote gender equality and women’s political, social and economic empowerment.
2. Continue efforts to ensure the safety, security and dignity of the foreign migrant workers, including women domestic workers, through requisite institutional and legislative measures. 
Thank you.
